
From this month’s  
presenter and fel-
low club member, 
Scott Overby: 
 
I was born in Du-
luth, Minnesota 
in 1963.  I showed 
an early aptitude 
for engineering 
and, after finishing 

high school, joined the US Navy as 
a Nuclear Electronics Techni-
cian.  Retiring from the Navy after 
20 years in 2002, I embarked on a 
new career as a Certified Energy 
Manager which led to my current 
position in Advanced Metering for 
Navy Region Northwest. And no, I 
do not glow in the dark. ☺ 
 
Wood working 
has been a 
part time hob-
by for many 
years.  My in-
terest turned 
to woodturn-
ing in 2005.  Soon thereafter, I 
joined OPCAAW.  I mainly make 
bowls, boxes, pens and earring 
stands.  My bowls are made mostly 
with native northwest woods: Pacific 
Yew, Madrone Burl, and Maple 
Burl.  Where as in many smaller 
turnings I work with exotic woods: 

Ebony, Amboyna Burl, Tulip Wood, 
Chechen Burl, etc. 
 
I will be 
discussing 
the craft-
ing of pep-
per grind-
ers.  We 
will touch 
on the fol-
lowing topics: wood selection, pep-
per grinder mechanism selection, 
interpreting the instructions, con-
struction, making it your own, other 
things to consider when designing 
and various finishes.  I will touch on 
the topics of wood dyeing, stabiliza-
tion, epoxy and Alumilite resin.  I 
like to push the envelope and think 
outside the box, so I will show a 
couple of designs I’m playing with.   
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Well OPCAAW’s Christmas Tree Orna-
ment challenge is in full swing! We have 
35 entries, and they all are unique and 
different. Great job by everyone who sub-
mitted, and the voting is underway. All 
votes will be counted the morning of No-
vember 18

th
 so we can announce the 

winners .. remember we will be giving 
away awards totaling $100 in Craft Sup-
ply gift certificates. As a paid up mem-
ber you should have received an email 
with a link to the gallery of entries and a 
link to the voting survey.  

The Fishline Empty Bowl Folks were 

overwhelmed with all the bowls we do-

nated to their fund raiser. A great big 

thank you to all of you that donated! A 

real Yeoman’s job by the club members. 

Again, thanks a bunch; you all made us 

proud.  

Now, so you do not all forget we need 

some volunteers … As some of you 

know OPCAAW has been an organiza-

tion for over 30 years now and that, I be-

lieve, is solely due to the folks that have 

volunteered for key positions that help 

the club function and maintain a service 

to its members. With that said we are in 

need of some new volunteers to help us 

on the Board of Directors (BOD). An 

organization like ours relies on these vol-

unteers and some level of turnover is 

healthy for the club. Rather than have 

the same folks steer the direction the 

club takes, fresh eyes and ears are wel-

come. This year we are in need of a Sec-

retary, Public Relations, and a Sargent 

at Arms. In a nutshell, the Secretary 

takes notes at the board meeting and the 

board meets once a month all year, Pub-

lic Relations is about the writing and 

publication of Chattermarks. A vast ma-

jority is written by other folks, but the 
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Public Relations person edits/produces 

Chattermarks. They also send out the 

notices about upcoming events. When 

we are back to physical meeting the Sar-

gent at Arms organizes the setup and 

teardown of the meeting along with the 

kitchen. All of these positions can only 

be held for 3 years, hence the turnover. 

The 3 years is not mandatory but folks 

that join the board do really like the ex-

perience; it’s a chance to get to know 

other folks and become a more active 

member of the club. So just contact me 

or Larry Lemon if you are interested in 

volunteering.  

For a few reminders .. We will not have a 
club meeting in December and we will 
have our Holiday give-away on Janu-
ary 27

th
 .. The session will be via Zoom 

and we will be giving away many items 
to those folks that attend the Zoom .. 
more on this later .. Take care and have 
a great Thanksgiving as best you can  

Brad Stave, OPCAAW President 

______________________________ 

Let’s get you into Show and 

Tell at the Zoom meeting! 

It’s time to submit photos of your recent work 
for the OPCAAW Virtual Show & Tell for 
November. All photos submitted by 5 p.m. 
on Monday, November 16th will be includ-
ed in the Show & Tell presentation during 
our Zoom meeting Wednesday, November 
18th. 

You can submit up to two photos each of 
two projects. Please place your items on a 
plain background and make sure to focus 
your camera on the part of the item you wish 
to emphasize. 

Because Jeff Brody is literally (still) in the 
middle of a move, Larry Lemon will take 
your photos again this month.  Send photos 
in .jpg format to training@opcaaw.com and 
should be saved as a large .jpg file.  File 
size should be at least 1 mb. Larry will con-
tact you if there is a problem with your sub-
mission. 

"In all object 

making, that 

aspect which 

relates to 

conceptual 

interpretation 

is Art, that 

which relates 

the object to 

an intended 

purpose is 

Design, and 

the quality of 

its execution 

is Craft."  

(Hella Basu)  

mailto:training@opcaaw.com?subject=Photos%20for%20Show%20and%20Tell!
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November 19th—Last day to submit bowls for the North Kitsap Fishline Empty 

Bowl Luncheon  

November 18th  WEDNESDAY VIRTUAL Meeting; Scott Overby Demonstrates 

Pepper and Salt Mills 

December — no meeting.  Wishing all a safe and healthy holiday season. 

January 2021 — Happy New Year! Our virtual holiday party will be held on 27 

January 2021; standby for more details! 

More to follow and you can keep up to date at our club website calendar: 

"...craft is 

about making 

things 

well...art is 

about manipu-

lating and ar-

ranging mate-

rials to visual-

ly articulate an 

idea." (from 

Studio Craft 

as Career by 

Paul Stankard)  

 

From the STRAIT TURNERS 

 

Strait Turners are inviting OPCAAW members to join their vir-
tual demonstration this month.  The demonstrator is Craig Timmerman (http://

www.armadillowoodworks.com/) and the topic is “Torus Vase.”   

 

Invitation details were sent to OPCAAW members in good standing via email 23 
October; please make sure we have your current email address. Send any up-

It’s never too late to pay your dues.  Dues paid after 31 October of each year will be 

applied to the following year unless otherwise specified. Looking for an easy way to 

update your annual dues?? You can do that on our website!  If you update your 

dues via PayPal, you will get an email confirmation. Keep yourself current and our 

club solvent! Dues were about half our budget before we went to virtual meetings 

and now represent a much greater percentage of our budget. 

Due to some fairly significant family challenges I need relief from 

the duties here as editor of CHATTERMARKS and the Public Re-

lations tasks to distribute notices.  If interested in helping out, 

please reply to me at publicrelations@opcaaw.com.  After this 

newsletter Brad Stave has graciously offered to pick up these du-

ties until we have another volunteer.  Thanks, and happy turning!  

Rob 

Thanks to the Wranglers and donors for another great wood sale!   

http://opcaaw.com/my-calendar/
http://straitturners.org/
http://www.armadillowoodworks.com/
http://www.armadillowoodworks.com/
http://straitturners.org/straitturnershome.html
mailto:publicrelations@opcaaw.com?subject=Public%20Relations%20Duties
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 “The impa-

tient desire to 

make master-

pieces can 

prove to be a 

stumbling 

block to pro-

gress because 

it is persever-

ance with sim-

ple work, until 

every tool 

movement be-

comes confi-

dent, that 

gives the abil-

ity to tackle 

complex 

things.” (Bill 

Jones, Further 

Notes from the 

Turning Shop)  

AGENDA for 18 November  Meeting on Zoom (login details by separate 
email): 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT THE SHOW AND TELL WILL BE HOSTED BY LARRY 
LEMON AGIN THIS MONTH Info IS LINKED HERE  
 
5:30 PM — meeting starts; Zoom meeting “opened” by Scott Overby (our pre-
senter and fellow club member); quick social time for members signing on to 
Zoom Only members can login until 6:00 please. 
 
6:15 PM — Announcements from Brad Stave our current President 
 
About 6:30 PM — Commence Show and Tell (virtual, using photos submitted to 
training), led by our guest presenter, Larry Lemon. (NOTE: this month we will 
work in announcing the results of the President’s Challenge). SUBMIT IN-FOCUS 
PHOTOS WITH A SIMPLE BACKGROUND of up to 2 pieces (up to 2 photos 
of each piece)TO training@OPCAAW.com no later than 5 PM on Monday 26 
October. 
 
About 7:00 PM — Commence roughly 2 hour demonstration; all microphones 
will be muted for the demonstration to allow uninterrupted presentation, and our 
presenter will give us instructions on asking questions as he goes (he may take a 
while to see the ones posted in chat). You will be able to unmute to ask questions 
or use the “raise hand” feature on Zoom. BYOC: Bring Your Own Cookies      
________________________________________________________________ 

 2020 OPCAAW Christmas Ornament Presidents Challenge  

 $$$ Prizes!!! 

As the year draws to an end, I thought it would be great to have a President’s 

Challenge. On October 17
th

 our own Jim Leary put on a terrific demonstration 

via Zoom (our monthly Sawdust Session) and it was a lot of great information 

Last month’s demonstration featuring Carl Jacobsen on one way to make an or-

nament was great. 

We have $100 worth of Craft Sup-

ply Gift Certificates up for 

grabs .. Club Favorite $50, Most 

creative/unique $30 and best 

embellishment $20. 

WINNERS ANNOUNCED AT 

OUR MEETING ON THE 18th! 

We are also encouraging mem-

bers (but not required) to submit 

their ornament to the National 

Christmas Ornament Challenge hosted by Allan Stanton and this will be the 

9
th
 annual challenge.  If you are looking for ideas for an ornament even now that 

the submission window is closed, go to the website www.AsWoodTurns.com/

challenges there are 9 years’ worth of pictures and also videos!  

mailto:Training@OPCAAW.com
mailto:training@OPCAAW.com
http://www.aswoodturns.com/challenges
http://www.aswoodturns.com/challenges


 

 
R O B O  H I P P Y :  W O R K I N G  W I T H  W E A P -

O N S  O F  M A S S  D E S T R U C T I O N  &  O T H -

E R  W O O D  T U R N I N G  T I P S .  
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Show–quality 

figured bowl, pen, and  

spindle blanks 

nwfiguredwoods.com 

800-556-3106 

Sumner Woodworker Store 

 

908 Cherry Ave. 
Sumner, WA 98390 

253-891-9413 

Many of these sponsors will honor your current membership badge with a discount. 

“When the 

wood is 

pretty, 

keep it 

simple!” 

 

Mike  

Mahoney 

www.nilesbottlestoppers.com  

mailto:reedgray@comcast.net
https://www.robohippy.net/
NWFiguredwoods.com
https://nilesbottlestoppers.com/
http://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=50158092&msgid=121301&act=OEHZ&c=1689112&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fnilesbottlestoppers.com
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877-672-5275 
Www.cookwoods.com 

Many of these sponsors will honor your current membership badge with a discount. 

Steve Bartocci, 206-359-4300  ●  wopwoody@comcast.net 

https://www.waneandflitch.com/       (253) 200-5939 

https://www.waneandflitch.com/
tel:2532005939
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CHATTERMARKS is  
produced by and 
for The Olympic 
Peninsula Chap-
ter of The Ameri-
can Association 
of Woodturners -
OPCAAW and is 
published monthly 
both electronically 
and for printed dis-
tribution. All arti-
cles are copyright-
ed by OPCAAW      
unless otherwise 
noted. Letters to 
the Editor and arti-
cle submissions 
are welcome.   

Rob Parker,  Editor 
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The Mentoring Program 
CONSIDER A MENTOR—The OP-

CAAW Mentors are a select group of 

artisans and professionals who we have 

designated to promote, encourage, and 

guide novice and intermediate woodturn-

ers  within our organization. Mentors pro-

vide counsel on subjects like shop setup, 

equipment purchase, safety, wood prepa-

ration and specialized skills. These are 

some friendly folks willing to give you a 

point in the right direction. 

While not actually a formal training 

program, meetings with mentors often 

become just that.  In some cases, ad-

vanced formal instruction is available at an 

hourly rate. 

OPCAAW Mentoring is available only to 

members. Please bring your current badge 

with you to the first session. 

The current Mentors are: 

George Kromka (Bremerton) 360-373-1028 

Jim Leary (Kingston)  360-297-5872 

Brad Stave (Gig Harbor) 206-910-5459   

 Go to this link on our website for an 

updated article on the Mentor Program — what 

it takes to be a good mentor! 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Brad Stave, President 

     C: 206-910-5459  
     President@OPCAAW.com 

Larry Lemon, Past President, VP Training,  

     FaceBook Admin 

     C: 253-278-9058    
     PastPresident@OPCAAW.com 

     Training@OPCAAW.com 

Rob Parker, VP Public Relations 

     C: 206-595-6569 

     PublicRelations@OPCAAW.com 

Cecilia Williams, VP Membership 

     C: 760-613-6575 
     Membership@OPCAAW.com 

Ellen Winnie, Secretary 

     H:360-779-5979 

     Minuteman@OPCAAW.com 

Ray Ewing, Treasurer, FaceBook Admin 

     C:  360-813-2820 

     Treasurer@OPCAAW.com  

Dale McDaniels, Sergeant-at-arms 

     C: 253-432-0033  

     SergeantatArms@OPCAAW.com 

Jeff Brody, Board Member at Large, Webmas-

ter  

      C: 360-692-4147 

     Webmaster@OPCAAW.com 

Nancy Oguin, Board Member at Large 

      C: 360-731-7734 

      AtLarge2@OPCAAW.com 

Brad Powers, Board Member at Large, audio 

      C: 360-271-7965 

      AtLarge1@OPCAAW.com 

     STAFF POSITIONS 

 

Vern West, Librarian 

      H 360-479-8634 

John Clauson, Glue & Sandpaper Sales 

       

Dave Robbins, Video Director 

      C: 253-260-8724 

Jim Robbins, Cameraman 

      C: 253-571-9467  

Bruce Claiborne, Cameraman 

      C: 206-498-3045       

Valerie Henschel, Wood Auction, Facebook 

Moderator   

      C: 360-808-7743 

 

Photos from prior month’s meetings are posted 

on our website at: 

 http://opcaaw.com/gallery/  

http://opcaaw.com/wp-content/uploads/Mentor-Program-OPCAAW.pdf
http://opcaaw.com/
mailto:President@OPCAAW.com
mailto:PastPresident@OPCAAW.com
mailto:Training@OPCAAW.com
mailto:PublicRelations@OPCAAW.com
mailto:Membership@OPCAAW.com
mailto:Minuteman@OPCAAW.com
mailto:Treasurer@OPCAAW.com
mailto:SergeantatArms@OPCAAW.com
mailto:Webmaster@OPCAAW.com
mailto:AtLarge2@OPCAAW.com
mailto:AtLarge1@OPCAAW.com
http://opcaaw.com/gallery/
http://opcaaw.com/gallery/

